The Foundation’s area of interest, regarding illegal harm, is encouragement to suicide. We will be
engaging with Ofcom on other types of harms through the other consultations, including legal eating
disorder and self-harm material, and material which damages people’s body image.
Our recommendations centre around Volume 4 and the assumptions that:

e Large services should always be subject to more stringent requirements

e  Multi-risk services should always be subject to more stringent requirements

Suicide forums are amongst the most dangerous services available to users online; the most well-
known is responsible for at least 50 deaths. Yet they are both small, and do not necessarily have
multiple risks (they may, in theory at least, only have one — risk of suicide).

In order to meet the objectives of the Online Safety Act, suicide forums must be regulated from
multiple angles (including the provisions for legal content; at present they contain a mixture of legal
and illegal content). A key part of this approach must be applying the strictest approach under
Chapter 4.

Whether or not the approach that Ofcom is proposing is workable for other forms of illegal content,
a different approach is needed for suicide-related material. Ofcom therefore should introduce more
nuance in the way services are categorised, with suicide material being considered an exceptional
danger that must be addressed irrespective of the size of the service or the other types of dangerous
material available on it.



https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bbc.co.uk%2Fnews%2Fuk-67082224&data=05%7C02%7CIHconsultation%40ofcom.org.uk%7Ce538211045a6443c93d908dc348efe81%7C0af648de310c40688ae4f9418bae24cc%7C0%7C0%7C638443035984602954%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=z%2FGqN04bUA4yLnZnq83yIrTM6icr5P5DQ3kNYzrnHd0%3D&reserved=0

